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Weekly prayer 

Thank you God for all you give us. 

Help us to be patient, especially when we 

are waiting for an exciting time to arrive 

Amen.  
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  Headteacher’s Message 
It looks like it is going to be a lovely day for our Summer 

Fayre tomorrow. If you are planning to join us, please 

consider if you could help on a stall – even if it is only for 

30 minutes. 

Mrs Ventress and Miss Riches came to the rescue in Year 

4 this week. Having found that their trip had to be 

cancelled, the children were left very disappointed. There 

wasn’t enough time to re-organise another venue so staff 

decided to bring America to the classroom. The class 

celebrated their USA topic in style – an American 

takeaway, music and cheerleading all adding to the 

experience. The faces of the children shown here 

illustrate what a great afternoon they had. 

Thank you to all those parents that joined us for the 

Reception Collective Worship on Wednesday. The 

children spoke about the importance of patience and gave 

us lots of example of things they are waiting so patiently 

for - Everything from being able to iron, having a TV in 

the bedroom to staying up late and being a parent. They 

have all grown up so much and it was a proud moment 

for everyone to see them speak so confidently.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Sports Day: Children have been told the sports team they are in and the house colour of the T-shirt they require. For parents 
of children in Key Stage 1, information will be posted in the school entrance on Monday as to which children are in which 
house team. A reminder of the house teams and colours are: 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brownlee Farah Ennis Adams  

                                  

School Summer Fayre –  

Saturday 30 June 

12-3pm 
Join us for what promises to 
be a fantastic day.  

 

A P T 

mailto:info@adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk
http://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/
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                   Hollybank Eccup 10 Mile and Junior Races  Sunday July 1st 2018 

Abbey Runners are hosting their annual series of Eccup 10 races on Sunday 1st July and our school is hosting 
the race HQ again this year.  
As well as the 10 mile race for adults, there are two junior races (1 mile and 2 mile).  The Junior races are run 
entirely on grass on a one-mile loop around Bedquilts playing fields.  School years 3-6 will run one lap of the 
course with two laps for school years 7-12.  Advance entries to junior (£3) races can be made online at 
www.racebest.com where you will find details of the course.  After the junior races, a family fun run will also 
take place on a 1km grass course on Bedquilts and entries for this will be on the day in the school hall. 
 

Timetable:   9am: Junior races                 9:30am Adult race starts              9:45am Family Fun Run 
 

It would be lovely to see our children take part in the 1 mile junior run (for year 3 upwards) or the family fun 
run for the younger children.  Put the date in your diary and let’s make it a great community event! Flyers are 

available in school reception. 

 
 

Attendance and Minutes Late Report 
 

 

Our target for whole school attendance is 97%  -  Whole school attendance last week was 95.87% 

 Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 
Attendance 

(5th September 2017 –22nd 
June 2018) 

 
98.36% 

 
96.55% 

 
96.43% 

 
97.35% 

 
97.76% 

 
94.11% 

 
95.63% 

Minutes Late 
(18th -22nd June 2018) 

 
0 

 
0 

 
58 

 
37 

 
3 

 
0 

 
89 

Number of children 
arriving between 

9.00 -9.05am (18th–
22nd June) 

 
1 

 
3 

 
      4 

 
     1 

 
1 

 
3 

 
2 

Year 5 have created some amazing bug hotels this 
week as part of their Learning Log. Miss Jackson 
was so impressed she awarded them all the Gold 
Award. Well done Year 5 

http://www.racebest.com/
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              Dinner Money 

 

 

Community leaflets in 
school 

There are a number of leaflets that you may 

be interested in collecting from the front of 

school. Please feel free to call in and pick 

one up: 

 Dolphins Day Nursery – Holiday Club 

 YMCA – Holiday Camps 

 Holiday Bible Club – Horsforth 
(Emmanuel Baptist Church) 

 

 

 

Last week’s Weekly 100% Attendance goes 
to: 

Reception 

 

 

Year 3 and Year 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Golden Book Tuesday 26th June – this week’s Golden Stars! 

Reception Staff Vote 
George for showing great progress in managing his feelings during play. You are so grown up now George! 

All of Reception for being super on our wonderful trip to Piglets! I was so proud of you all! 

Year 1 Staff Vote Ibrahim for always participating in class and having a go. 

Year 1 Pupil Vote Ethan for always letting others join in. 

Year 2 Staff Vote Joseph for improvement in his writing, including capital letters and full stops. 

Year 2 Pupil Vote Isabella for fighting with the fence and coming a very brave 2nd. 

Summer Term 2 Autumn Term 1 

4th June – 24th July 2018 

£77.70 

4th Sept – 26th Oct 2018 

£83.85 

Parents paying weekly should always send dinner 

money in each Monday morning. Cheques should 

be made payable to Leeds City Council. Thank 

you. Anyone wanting to change from school 

meals to packed lunch and vice versa, the office 

requires a half terms notice.  

 Reminder: Dinner money price increase 
Please note that our school meals will be increasing 

in price from September 2018, from  

£2.10 to £2.15. 

 
Adel Stairway Reward Booklets:  

Congratulations to the following children who have completed their booklets this week. 
 

Bronze 250 Stampers Achieved Silver 500 Stampers Achieved Gold 750 Stampers Achieved 
Freddie - Reception 
Oscar - Reception 

Isla - Reception 
Esther  - Reception 
Reuben - Reception 
Callum - Reception 

Ava - Reception 
Indy - Reception 

Sebastian - Reception 
Katherine - Reception 

Sam - Reception 
 

    Beatrice – Year 3  
Poppy – Year 3 

Brooke - Year 5 
Amy – Year 5 

Finlay – Year 4 
Salahuddin – Year 3 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Abigail – Year 4 
Sophia  - Year 4 

Bo – Year 4 
Lexi – Year 4 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 



4 | P a g e  

 

Year 3 Staff Vote Ethan for being such a superstar last week; he got a Star of the Day hat trick! 

Year 3 Pupil Vote Max for being an amazing partner and for doing well in his times tables. 

Year 4 Staff Vote Billy for super descriptive writing. 

Year 4 Pupil Vote Josh for being a funny friend in the playground. 

Year 5 Staff Vote The whole of Year 5 for their amazing minibeast hotels they made for learning logs. 

Year 5 Pupil Vote Amy D for fantastic progress in times tables 141/144 answers were correct! 

Year 6 Staff Vote Fintan for his lovely manner with his Reception partner during the walk to church on Friday. 

Year 6 Pupil Vote Zaine for his effort when throwing in PE yesterday. 

 

   Dates for the Diary (New Dates added in red)            
 

Saturday 30th June 2018 PTA Summer Fayre -12-3pm 

Sunday 1st July 2018 Eccup 10 run  

Monday 2nd July 2018 Carlton Lodge Parents Meeting 6pm (Year 5) 

Wednesday 4th July 2018 New Reception (Sept 2018) Transition Morning 1 

Wednesday 4th July 2018 Year 4 Skipping Competition (Final)  

Thursday 5th July 2018 Year 3 trip to Humber Bridge  

Friday 6th July 2018 Whole school Sports Day 1.30pm (Date 1) 

Monday 9th July 2018 Whole school Sports Day 1.30pm (Date 2, if required) 

Tuesday 10th July 2018 New Reception (Sept 2018) Transition Morning 2 

Wednesday 11-13 July 2018 Year 6 Bikeability  

Thursday 12th July 2018 New Reception (Sept 2018) transition reading meeting 

Tuesday 17th July 2018 Year 1 Carnival Party (children to come dressed in green and yellow) 

Tuesday 17th July 2018 Year 5 & 6 Summer production afternoon performance 

Wednesday 18th July 2018 Year 5 & 6 Summer production evening performance 

Wednesday 18th July 2018 Whole school transition morning 

Thursday 19th July 2018 Meet your new teacher event – 3.30-5pm in the hall 

Monday 23rd July 2018 Year 6 Bowling – letter to follow 

Tuesday 24th July 2018 Leavers Assembly 9:30am – Year 6 parents 

 Tuesday  24th July 2018 Last day of term 

Wednesday 25 July 2018 Whole school training day 

Monday 3rd September 2018 1st Training Day 2018 – 2019 Academic Year 

Saturday 22nd September New Reception parents welcome event 5-7pm  

Monday 1st –Friday 5th October Year 6 Carlton Lodge Residential 

    

  All training days for this academic year have now been assigned 

 

     Year 6 - High School Transition Dates  

 Weds 4th – Thurs 5th July 2018 Lawnswood School Transition Days 

Monday 9th July 2018 Temple Moor Transition Day 

Mon 9th –  Weds 11th July 2018 Prince Henry’s Transition Days 

 


